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underage drinking.  The Page 13 expressly warned you that any further deficiencies in your 
performance and/or conduct may result in disciplinary action and in processing for an 
administrative separation.  You did not make a Page 13 rebuttal statement.   
 
However, on 9 September 2000, you received NJP for underage drinking and for being 
incapacitated for duty through the wrongful prior indulgence of alcohol.  You did not appeal 
your NJP.  On 21 September 2000, you were issued a Page 13 documenting your NJP.  The Page 
13 expressly warned you that any further deficiencies in your performance and/or conduct may 
result in disciplinary action and in processing for an administrative separation.  You did not 
make a Page 13 rebuttal statement.   
 
On 26 October 2001, you received another NJP for the wrongful use of a controlled substance 
(marijuana).  You appealed your NJP but the GCMCA authority denied your appeal.  On 8 
March 2002, you received NJP for unauthorized absence, insubordinate conduct, and dereliction 
in the performance of duties.  You did not appeal your NJP. 
 
On 11 March 2002, you were notified of administrative separation proceedings by reason of:  (a) 
misconduct due to drug abuse, (b) misconduct due to the commission of a serious offense, and 
(c) misconduct due to a pattern of misconduct.  You waived in writing your rights to consult with 
counsel, submit written rebuttal statements, and to request an administrative separation board.  In 
the interim, you expressly refused the opportunity to receive drug and/or alcohol treatment prior 
to separation.  Ultimately, on 10 April 2002, you were discharged from the Navy for misconduct 
with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) characterization of service and assigned an RE-4 reentry 
code. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to:  (a) many years have passed since being separated from the 
Navy, (b) a lot of shame and embarrassment came with your separation and the stress of the 
shame is a burden, (c) you admit to violating the “zero tolerance” policy and should have risen 
above the shipmate you were supposed to be, (d) you apologize to the Navy, your shipmates, and 
your family, (e) despite your wrong you were an amazing Sailor, and (f) you would like to rejoin 
the military.  For purposes of clemency consideration, the Board noted you did not provide 
supporting documentation describing post-service accomplishments, or advocacy letters. 
 
The Board unequivocally did not believe that your record was otherwise so meritorious as to 
deserve a discharge upgrade.  The Board concluded that significant negative aspects of your 
conduct and/or performance greatly outweighed any positive aspects of your military record.  
The Board determined that characterization under OTH conditions is generally warranted for 
misconduct and is appropriate when the basis for separation is the commission of an act or acts 
constituting a significant departure from the conduct expected of a Sailor.  The Board also 
determined that the record clearly reflected your misconduct was intentional and willful and 
indicated you were unfit for further service.  Moreover, the Board noted that the evidence of 






